
From: Minna Davis <mdavis@rtbu.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, 17 March 2023 2:08 PM 
To: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Colin Chang <colin.chang@aigroup.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 
Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>; 
Ruchi Bhatt <ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 Review of Certain C14 Rates in Modern Awards - Further Extension Granted  
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Associate,  
 
I refer to the above matter. 
 
The RTBU would like to thank the Deputy President for the granting of an additional extension. The RTBU used 
this time to consult with our membership based on the propositions put forward by the Rail Employers 
 
Unfortunately, the parties have not been able to agree on any revised proposals. Therefore, the RTBU would 
like to inform the Commission that we press our variation detailed in our submission dated 19 October 2022.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Minna Davis  

 
 

 
 

From: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Date: Friday, 3 March 2023 at 4:48 pm 
To: Minna Davis <mdavis@rtbu.org.au> 
Cc: Colin Chang <colin.chang@aigroup.com.au>, Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>, 
Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>, Stephen 
Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>, Ruchi Bhatt 
<ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>, Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 Review of Certain C14 Rates in Modern Awards - Further Extension 
Granted  

OFFICIAL 

 
Good afternoon Ms Davis,  
  

The Deputy President has considered the request and has granted the additional time sought.  
  

However, no further extension will be considered by the Deputy President and a report will be 
prepared for the Full Bench based upon the positions as known as at the revised due date of 17 
March 2023. 
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Regards  

  

Luke Johanson 
Associate to Deputy President Hampton 

 
T 08 8193 5515 

E chambers.hampton.dp@fwc.gov.au 

Level 6, Riverside Centre, North Terrace, Adelaide, SA , 5000 
PO Box 8072, Station Arcade, SA, 5000 

 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
  
This email was sent from Kaurna Country. 
  
From: Minna Davis <mdavis@rtbu.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, 3 March 2023 3:36 PM 
To: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Colin Chang <colin.chang@aigroup.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 
Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>; 
Ruchi Bhatt <ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au> 
Subject: Re: C2019/5259 Review of Certain C14 Rates in Modern Awards - Extension Granted  
  
Good Afternoon,  
  
I refer to the correspondence from chambers dated 17 February 2023 in which the Commission 
granted an extension to AI group to consult with their members in regards to the union’s 
correspondence.   
  
The RTBU is currently considering the information provided to us yesterday by AI Group but requires 
more time to reach all those affected. 
  
Thus the RTBU requests a further extension of two weeks to allow us to discuss with our members 
and then allow time for the RTBU to have further discussions with AI Group in a hope of narrowing the 
issues.  
  
We appreciate that the Commission has already provided a two week extension, however the RTBU 
is confident that these discussions that will occur over the next two will be fruitful if a further extension 
is granted.  
  
I have spoken to AI group prior to sending this correspondence and they consent to the RTBU’s 
extension request.  
  
Kind regards 
  
Minna Davis  
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From: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Date: Friday, 17 February 2023 at 2:50 pm 
To: Ruchi Bhatt <ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>, Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Colin Chang <colin.chang@aigroup.com.au>, Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>, 
Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>, Stephen 
Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>, Minna Davis <mdavis@rtbu.org.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 Review of Certain C14 Rates in Modern Awards - Extension Granted  

OFFICIAL 

  
Good afternoon,  
  
Deputy President Hampton has been made aware of this request and has granted the extension as 
sought. 
  
Regards,  
  

Luke Johanson 
Associate to Deputy President Hampton 

 
T 08 8193 5515 

E chambers.hampton.dp@fwc.gov.au 

Level 6, Riverside Centre, North Terrace, Adelaide, SA , 5000 
PO Box 8072, Station Arcade, SA, 5000 

 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
  
This email was sent from Kaurna Country. 
  
From: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 17 February 2023 8:37 AM 
To: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
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Cc: Colin Chang <colin.chang@aigroup.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 
Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>; 
Minna Davis <mdavis@rtbu.org.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 Review of Certain C14 Rates in Modern Awards - Extension Request 

  
Dear Associate,  
  
Please find attached our correspondence in relation to the above matter. 
  
Regards, 
  
Ruchi Bhatt 
Principal Advocate 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5513 
M: 0400 395 348 
E: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au 
www.aigroup.com.au  
 

 

  
Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation. 
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